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Dear Parents 
Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau.                                   
 
 

 
Our positive environment will actively engage our students in learning. 
 
 
 
We are responsible, confident learners and communicators. 
 
 
 
Respect, Responsibility, Honesty, Persistence and Excellence. 
 

 

 
Thank you to all the people that supported the Rotokauri Car Show during the weekend. 
The weather was a little touch and go but we managed to get through the day pretty much 
unscathed. You would have noticed the classes running various stalls. This is an integral 
part of our enterprise studies. This gives our students a hands on experience of running a 
business for a day. They learn about pricing, marketing, demand and supply. 
Once again thanks for being a part of a very special TEAM effort. 
 

  
 

            

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VISION 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VALUES 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT 

ROTOKAURI CAR SHOW 
 



 

 

Our next major community event and the final major fundraising event of the year is our 
Drive In Movie on Saturday, 6th December. 
Because of the limited space we have on the field we can only accommodate 120 cars. 
Remember if you miss out on a car spot you can buy a ticket for the seated area directly 
in front of the 11m screen. These tickets are available at the office now. 
This will be an awesome family night and may become an annual event if it is well 
supported. Food will be available on this evening so buy some tickets and make a night of 
it.  The film which will be shown is called Herbie Goes To Monte Carlo. Most of our 
children would not have seen this film. Come to think of it they may not have ever heard 
of the Herbie series. Great family viewing. 

The seniors are into their second and final week of options. Feedback from the students 
is very positive and for some of our students it remains the highlight of their year when 
they can follow an interest or passion. Of course this could not go ahead without the 
support of our parents and staff.  
Thank you to all the parents and staff who have shared their time and skills to give our 
students some very special memories. 
 
Photos from the Photography group at Raglan for the day 

    
 

    

DRIVE IN MOVIE 
 

OPTIONS AT ROTOKAURI SCHOOL 



 

 

              

Thank you to the parents who came in and observed Room 7 at work. Our students are 5 
weeks into the trial period. The students have developed a review questionnaire sheet in 
regards to the IT changes in Room 7 and will be passing these onto the Board. 
I’m not sure whether all parents are aware but we spend over $50,000 a year on 
Information Technology and this amount is only going to increase. Next year IF we go 
ahead with phone upgrades and server upgrades this figure will be pushed to over 
$60,000. 
Some of you may be in companies that every three years changes your computer 
infrastructure. Some of you may work in companies that get rid of 10, 20 or 30 devices. 
These devices could have an extended life in a school environment. If you have some 
business connections that may be able to help us out please contact me 
mgoodson@rotokauri.school.nz 

Next year our Year 7 and 8 students will be getting additional science lessons. We have 
managed to secure the services of Hamilton Junior High who have a new science block 
that incorporates safety designs such as extractor fans for experiments. We can now add 
chemical reactions and experimentation to our senior science curriculum.  

This year the staff and senior students undertook some professional development with 
the Cool Schools Programme. Earlier this month we were asked to put a couple of articles 
together for the Peace Foundation magazine. The following articles talk about our journey 
and the impact of Cool Schools on our students. I can honestly say that the course is 
definitely one of the more memorable courses I have been involved in as a teacher. 

COOL SCHOOL REPORTS  
 
 

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY OPEN MORNING 
 

SCIENCE IN YEAR 7 AND 8 
 

mailto:mgoodson@rotokauri.school.nz


 

 

 



 

 

Just a reminder about a couple of school policies. First of all Rotokauri School is a Smoke 
Free environment.   Furthermore, this is not only a school policy but a law under the 
Smoke Free Environment Act January 1st 2004 

A few years back our senior students wrote a Mobile Phone Policy which the Board 
adopted. All our students know that mobile phones are not allowed at school. We have 
had parents in the past give students phones to use at school. Any phone found on 
students at school will be taken from the student by myself and parents need to see me 
for its return. It is one rule for everyone. Any child who sees me using a cell phone at 
school can collect $20 off me. 

There is still time for members of the community to hand in ideas and visions of what they 
feel would suit the area outside Room 1.  A subcommittee will meet on Wednesday 26th 
November at 5pm. The more ideas the merrier. 

Over the last couple of weeks you will have seen material in the newspapers about decile 
rating changes in Hamilton.  I have been told by the Ministry of Education that our decile 
rating will remain the same and this has now been confirmed in writing. The decile rating 
is something which is totally out of the control of the school. A school decile rating is 
calculated from information derived from the General Census. 

This year’s edition of the Yearbook is now available for sale. There is a copy in the office 
to view before you purchase if you wish. It has memories of events over the year and 
contains lots of photos. Please send your $5 to the office to get your copy. 

Thank you to our wonderful swimming pool painters Linda Prangnell, Sandra Munro, 
Terry Buyn and Garth McCormick.  The swimming pool will be open from Monday, 
24 November. 

These are available from the school office for $75.00.  A form needs to be signed by an 
adult so please do not send the money with your child.  For those of you that have 
volunteered to be our pool cleaners over the summer, your free keys are available at the 
school office to collect.  Again, a form will need to be signed so please call in to sign this 
and to collect your keys. 
 

MOBILE PHONE POLICY 
 

SCHOOL POLICIES      

PLANS FOR AREA OUTSIDE ROOM 1 
 

DECILE RATING 
 

YEARBOOK 
 

THANK YOU 

SWIMMING POOL KEYS 



 

 

Parental information about Mathletics and 2015 Weetbix Tryathlon are added as 
attachments to this week’s newsletter email. 

 
 
Thanks to Brendon McLaughlin who took our group of cricket enthusiasts to see the ICC 
Cricket World Cup when it was in town recently. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

MATHLETICS AND WEETBIX TRYATHLON 2015 

ICC CRICKET WORLD CUP VISIT 



 

 

                   
 
 

  

Dear parents/guardians, 
 
The eyes of the sporting world will be on New Zealand next year when the future 
legends of football showcase their talent at the FIFA U-20 World Cup. Our school has 
been given a fantastic opportunity to be part of this global event, whilst also raising 
funds for our school’s football programme. 
  
The Local Organising Committee (LOC) has reserved seats for us at Waikato 
Stadium with our school’s name on them and every Venue Pack purchased will result 
in 5% cash going back into our school’s football programme. More than $30,000 has 
already been raised for schools and clubs with this fundraising opportunity. 
Venue Packs give you access to all Group Stage matches and Round of 16 at our 
local stadium and include a 25% discount off ticket prices. 
 
This offer for our school only lasts until 12 December 2014, so we've got to get in 
quick. It's a once-in-a-lifetime chance to put our school on the world stage plus see 
history in the making as the world's future stars come to play.  
  
Once the offer has closed, we will contact all those who have signed up to join us and 
let you know how to make payment for your venue packs. Thank you in advance for 
assisting our school with this football fundraising venture. 
  
To take advantage of this special offer please click on the link below to declare your 
interest and help kick off our school’s journey to the FIFA U-20 World Cup (30 May-
20 June 2015). 

*Tickets subject to availability, FIFA U-20 World Cup New Zealand 2015 Ticket Terms and Conditions and Purchase 
Conditions. Payment for venue packs to be arranged directly with school. 

  

   
 

 
 

           

http://www.fifa.com/mm/document/tournament/competition/02/22/67/29/fu20wc2015_matchschedule_08072014_wtimes_neutral.pdf
http://www.fifa.com/mm/document/tournament/competition/02/22/67/29/fu20wc2015_matchschedule_08072014_wtimes_neutral.pdf


 

 

Ssatrohs Excavation & Landscape 

 

 
 

Section & Lifestyle Contouring 

Driveway Grooming 

Section Clearing, small jobs 

Delivery of: gravel, sand, soil, mulch & more 
 

Ph Rhys: 021 350 307 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

     

     
 



 

 

Thank you for your support… 
 

 
 
Edge protection NZ Ltd produces innovative edge protection systems for new and 
existing buildings suitable for all trades working at height. 
Our products are designed and manufactured here in Hamilton and sent right 
across New Zealand. 
 
 
 
 
 

DRIVE IN MOVIE SPONSOR 



 

 

 


